Minutes: PPG meeting Monday 19th March 2012 5.00pm
Present:

Terry Haile (TH), Sophie Parker (SP, scribe), Dr ian Jones (IJ), Barbara Ayres (BA), Leslie Ayres (LA), Audrey Marr (AM)

Apologies:

Ferne Haxby, Valerie Croxton

Opening remarks:

The meeting was held to discuss the results of the practice survey and to agree an action plan based on comments and issues raised by respondents to the survey.

There was general agreement from the PPG members that the quality of care received at the surgery was rated very highly, and praise was given to the staff.

There was a discussion about patients being given telephone appointments instead of face-to face appointments:

TH pointed out that many people like to receive a face-to-face service


IJ said how useful it is for the efficient running of the practice to be able to offer telephone appointments as it takes the pressure off the availability of urgent face-to face appointments and patients can be “triaged” on the phone by the doctor of nurse practitioner who can then decide whether they need to be seen or not.

Discussion around survey and survey results
AM said she had spoken to some patients in reception who said they had no idea about the survey and had not been asked to fill in a questionnaire.

SP stated what the distribution methods had been:

· Clinicians offering a survey during consultations

· Reception staff handing out to patients when they book in or come to make appts or collect prescriptions

· A notice on all repeat prescriptions inviting patients to collect a survey or fill one in online

· Making slips available at the desk showing the website address and how to access the survey online

there was general agreement that it is difficult to make every single patient aware of the survey.

TH had noted that he thought has been a general overall improvement in the doctors and reception staff.

The question of privacy was raised, particularly the way in which patients are asked at the desk what their appointment is for. It was suggested that recption staff access some training in communication around privacy issues. Action Julia Taylor
AM had noticed that the practice leaflet is not up to date regarding information about when to call for test results. This will be amended – action SP
Continuity of care regarding doctors had been raised as a problem. IJ said partly this was due to Dr Trehan’s maternity leave, she is likely to return in September 2012, until then we may have to make use of locum staff which can have an effect on continuity if they cannot commit to many sessions. IJ said that the recent appointment of an Advanced Nurse Practitioner (ANP) will have an impact on this because she will be able to see more of the cases that don’t have a high need for continuity, leaving the other cases to be seen by docotrs.
Being able to see a doctor if urgent – again, this will be alleviated by the extra ANP hours. Reception staff to check whether the appt is urgent (another training issue for reception staff – it was suggested that they might spend time shadowing experienced reception staff in other surgeries for example) – action Julia Taylor
Getting through on the phone quickly was another issue that wasn’t scored so highly by patients. We could advertise a “best time to ring” in practice leaflet/website/poster. Some phonecalls would not be necessary if there was an online appointment system – this is generally agreed as a good idea to implement.

The suggestion of a half yearly newsletter was useful to 48% respondents. Ideas are that this could be mailshotted with flu jab invitations in the autumn, put on the website and made available in the surgery waiting room. The option of mailshotting the entire patient list was agreed to be too expensive.

Improvements to the waiting room would be useful to 48% of respondents. TH will find out more about whether a local company could provide and maintain a fish tank in return for advertising their company to the people in the waiting room. SP will find out about picture hanging systems that will enable pictures to be hung easily without damaging the walls. IJ said that recently much of the practice, including the waiting room walls and floors had been redecorated or renewed and so this would not be a priority expenditure in the short to medium term. There was agreement on this point.
One patient had made a pertinent comment about disability access. The particular concern was that they had had to ask someone to let them in. The patient drew attention to themselves by doing this and this had made them feel uncomfortable. SP suggested a bell be installed at wheelchair level so that people could easily ask for assistance. IJ said that monies had been available for automatic doors but due to the uncertainty about the future of the building it had been decided that this was not a sensible use of public money at the time. Action Julia Taylor
Next meeting:

Date not decided but likely mid – end May

